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COUNCIL PRESIDENTw,.rcwnr, 90~ RESIDENCE 

JAMES A. PETROSINELLI o% 56 187 GREELEY STREET PROVIDENCE, RI 02904 

                           R 

                                                TELEPHONE 

                                                Res. 272-0472 

                                                Office 331-9795 

              Ctg of f rovibence, cR%abre '301anb 

                        June 28, 1995 

     Michael Clement, City Clerk 

     City Clerk's Department 

     City Hall 

     Providence, Rhode Island 02903 

     Dear Mr. Clement: 

         Pursuant to Resolution No. 292, approved April 30, 1995, relative to 

     the creation of a Study Commission on the Water Supply Board in the City of 

     Providence, on May 10, 1995, I had transmitted the name of Mr. Anthony 

     DelPico, of 187 Flora Street, Providence for appointment to this Commission. 

         I am this day rescinding that appointment and replacing Mr. DelPico 

     with Mr. John Milano of the Public Utilities Commission. 

         Thank you for your consideration and if there is any further need for 

     question, please feel free to contact me at any time. 

                        Icerely, 

                        Council President 

     JAP:r 

     cc Council President Pro-Tempore AN C17Y 

                                       Me 

       Evelyn V. Fargnoli            PW 

                                      WHIMS" R 19 THAT 

                                     IM SAME IE RECEIVED AND APPROVED. 

       Councilwoman Josephine Joan DiRuzzo 


